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March 3, 2023 

Rhode Living Trust  
c/o Ann Semenske 
1128 Newberry Avenue 
La Grange Park, IL 60526 

Subject: Water Supply Well Sample Results for N8745 S. Koro Road, Ripon, WI 
FF/NN Landfill, WDNR License No. 00467 
EPA ID WID980610190 
BRRTS No. 02-20-000915 

Dear Ms. Semenske: 

TRC is submitting this letter on behalf of the FF/NN Landfill Group.  The FF/NN Landfill Group has been 
cooperating with the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR) and the United States 
Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) to evaluate groundwater at and near the Ripon City Landfill 
(Site), also referred to as the Ripon FF/NN Landfill.  As you may know, the closed landfill is located north 
of the Rhode Living Trust property at N8745 S. Koro Road, Ripon, WI.  Annually, on behalf of the Group, 
TRC conducts monitoring of private groundwater wells located near the landfill, including the well at the 
Rhode Living Trust property, in accordance with a WDNR-approved monitoring plan.  

The purpose of this letter is to provide the laboratory results for the groundwater sample collected from 
the well on the Rhode Living Trust property on June 21, 2022.  This sample was analyzed for 
compounds identified as volatile organic compounds (VOCs).  The laboratory report is attached for 
reference.  As shown in the report, no VOCs were detected in the sample.  

The next annual monitoring event will be conducted in May or June 2023, and the results of that 
monitoring will likewise be forwarded to the Trust’s designated contact.  Please timely provide current 
Trust contact information to Andrew Stehn with TRC at astehn@trccompanies.com or at 608-807-8112.  

If you have any questions concerning the enclosed information, please contact BJ LeRoy with the 
WDNR at 920-889-0151 or bruce.leroy@wisconsin.gov.  Your cooperation with this monitoring is 
greatly appreciated.  

Sincerely, 

TRC 

 

Andrew Stehn, P.E. 
Senior Project Engineer 

Enclosure 

cc: B.J. Leroy, WDNR (electronic) 
Jeff Tracy, Geosyntec Consultants, Inc. (electronic) 
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Laboratory Analytical Reports 

On the following laboratory report, the result for each compound is listed to the right of its name.  If the 
result is listed as ‘<’, the compound was not detected in the sample.  The limit of detection (LOD) of a 
compound is listed to the right of the result.  The LOD is the minimum concentration of a compound that 
must be present before the laboratory can detect it.  The limit of quantitation (LOQ) is listed to the right 
of the LOD.  The LOQ is the minimum concentration that can be quantified with certainty by the 
laboratory.  

The results are reported in units of micrograms per liter (µg/L), which is equivalent to parts per billion.  
One part per billion is the equivalent of one drop of water in an Olympic sized swimming pool.  

Of note, the two compounds at the bottom of the list of VOCs in the lab report are compounds injected 
into the sample prior to analysis to evaluate laboratory instrument performance.  The results listed for 
these are recovery percentages.  Reported recovery percentages within the acceptable range noted in 
the LOD and LOQ columns indicate that the instrument was performing within acceptable ranges. 

 




















